
July 11, 2023 

 
Our business meeting started at noon and was opened by president Mike V.  We all 
recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  There were 18 members including 2 new members & 
2 guests in attendance. 
 
Secretary Tom read the minutes of the June 5th meeting.  After a couple of corrections, 
it was approved by Jim and seconded by Bob and passed unanimously.   
 
Gil read the treasurer’s report.  Income was $812, expenses were $744.  So, we now 
have $6983 in the bank account.  Mary made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  
Jim seconded it and it passed. 
 
Bills:  Ed motioned to pay, John B. seconded and passed.   
 
Old business:  Raffle tickets were printed with $3 values instead of $5.  We decided to 
leave it the way it was done for this year.   
 
Jim Hanni has said that we need to have a hand washing sink in the kitchen. Jim or 
Tony need to install the hand washing sink if they do any plumbing work otherwise they 
could lose their master license.  If we do nothing, we're grandfathered in.  It's unknown 
whether putting in new countertops would constitute as new plumbing work.  We may 
get new quotes for the job and get their opinion. 
 
 Mike W. said that the county now only tests water on the 2nd & 4th Tuesdays of the 
month making it more difficult for us.   
 
No new business. 
 
Meeting adjourned by Ed, seconded by John B. 
 
By Secretary Tom Maijala 


